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Dear Friends,

It's not often that I get to speak for an extended period of time on the House floor about
the people who have inspired me and even shaped my life.

This week, I organized a special hour of speeches so that any member who w ished could
honor the late Pastor Chuck Colson. If you've got some time, take a look, or feel free to
forward the link on to someone who may appreciate it. (Click on the picture below to watch
the video- or visit my YouTube page at www.youtube.com/rephultgren.)

 

Defense Authorization

Legislatively, I've been quite busy. Yesterday, the House passed the National Defense
Authorization Act, which included an amendment I cosponsored instructing the Department
of Justice to order an investigation into the possible violation of U.S. law regarding
numerous leaks of sensitive information involving U.S. and Israeli military, intelligence, and
operational capabilities. (H.R. 4310 would authorize the discretionary budget authority for
programs w ithin the jurisdiction of the Armed Services Committee.)

Proving that not everything in Washington has to be contentious, the amendment I
cosponsored passed w ith strong bipartisan support... a total of 234 Republicans and 145
Democrats voted "aye".

Preserving Transit Benefits for Train & Bus Commuters 

This week, I also sent a letter to each member of the Conference Committee who w ill
decide the fate of this year's major transportation bill. (This is the legislation which w ill
define the next five years of U.S. transportation policy, and since the House and Senate
passed different versions, a special Conference Committee has been assembled to iron out
the differences and create a final version.)

On January 1, 2012, commuters using public transit to get to work saw their transit benefit
(in the form of a tax break on pre-tax benefits) almost cut in half, while the benefit for
people choosing to drive to work increased slightly.

I asked that conferees preserve Section 40204 of the Senate’s Map-21 bill (S.1813), which
would extend this tax break for public transit commuters at $240 through December 31,
2012. It just doesn't make sense to me to punish people taking the train or subway to
work, while simultaneously rewarding people who drive and then park at the office.

As always, call my offices at 202-225-2976 and 630-232-7104 for assistance.

In service,
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Contact Information

Washington, DC
427 Cannon HOB

Washington, DC  20515
Phone: (202) 225-2976

Fax: (202) 225-0697

Dixon Office
119 West First St
Dixon, IL 61021

Phone: (815) 288-1174
Fax: (815) 288-1175

Geneseo Office
100 West Main

Geneseo, IL 61254
Phone: (309) 944-0497
Phone: (630) 232-7104

Geneva Office
1797 State Street Suite A

Geneva, IL 60134
Phone: (630) 232-7104
Fax: (630) 232-7174
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